MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL THURSDAY August 3, 2017 AT 6:00PM
The Mayor and City Council met in Regular Session Thursday, August 3, 2017 At 6:00pm, all were present.
Councilman Bergeron led Prayer and Pledge.

Councilman Richard motioned to accept Regular Minutes of July 13, 2017 as written.  Seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Morrison announced that the City won an Honorable Mention Award for Destination Pointe at the LMA Convention for the Outstanding Community Achievement.  Representative Julie Emerson presented a Legislature update on the new adopted budget and state laws.  
Councilman Boudreaux motioned to adopt Ordinance #2017-4 enlarging the boundaries of the City of Scott, LA which includes D. Stemmans Road Area near the outskirts of Scott off of Renaud Drive, Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Bergeron introduced Ordinance #2017-6, an ordinance amending Chapter 40 (Land Use Code) to revise the definition of manufacturing, Heavy. Pat Logan clarified that adding “heavy” to already existing definition would prevent a granite business anywhere but in an industrial area.  Ordinance will be considered for adoption at the next Regular Council Meeting on September 7, 2017 at 6pm.   
 
Councilman Richard introduced Ordinance #2017-5, an ordinance up for introduction amending Chapter 40 (Land Use Code) to permit Mobile Food Establishments (Food Trucks) within certain land use Districts. This particular Ordinance will dictate where food trucks can only operate in the T-4 and T-5 land use zones and are prohibited in all residential areas.  The Planning Commission will vote on the ordinance on August 15th, 2017 and then the Ordinance will be considered for adoption at the next Regular Council Meeting on September 7, 2017 at 6pm.  
Councilman Boudreaux introduced Ordinance #2017-7, an ordinance up for introduction regulating mobile food establishments (Food Trucks) within the corporate limits of the City of Scott.  The ordinance will govern in detail where, when, how and permitting for a food truck in the City limits. Ordinance will be considered for adoption at the next Regular Council Meeting on September 7, 2017 at 6pm.  
Councilman Richard introduced a request for variance to Scott Land Use Code (Chapter 40 of the Municipal Code) to allow for construction of a new
Recreational Vehicle/ Boat Storage Facility on property located at 800 Mills Street. Mrs. Creighton D. Harmon, owner proposed to build nine storage and possibility more in the future along the tree line on the northern border of plat.  Mayor Morrison stated that flooding is an issue in that area so he suggested that Mr. Harmon get a Drainage Analysis done then come back to the Council.  Pat Logan also stated that it is in a T-4, which will require a variance from the Planning Commission.  Councilman Richard motioned to table the item, Councilman Boudreaux seconded.  
Chief Sonnier gave an update on a new endeavor which will be complete at the end of August that will help combat the rising Opioid Epidemic Crisis.  The City of Scott will be the first in Lafayette Parish to receive vouchers for Naloxone.  Naloxone is an antidote that helps save lives from an opioid overdose.  Dr. Menard will be the Medical Director for the program and he praised the department for initiating the program.  
Request for Variance-2017-3 Mobile Home Ordinance.  Mrs. Therese Verret, an owner of 207 Delhomme Avenue requesting the variance stated that she would like approval to put a mobile home on a vacant lot that she already received a warrant. City Attorney Bill Babin explained that the Mayor approved a warrant to install a mobile home on a vacant lot two years ago.  Other than a dirt pad, no action to install a mobile home as been taken.  Bill Babin also stated that he spoke to Land Use Attoney Steve Villavaso who suggested that the warrant is no longer valid.  However, Admnistration decided to table the request for variance until the landowner is ready to haul a mobile home onto property. The owner(s) would purchase a permit to be determined by an administrator to be documented in writing stating if the warrant to move a mobile home is valid.  If it is refused then the landowners can come for a variance from the Council.  Councilman Bergeron motioned to table the item, Councilman Richard seconded, motion carried unanimously. 
Councilman Hollier motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-9, A resolution authorizing the Mayor to negotiate and execute a contract with Ceres Environmental Services for disaster debris removal.  Councilman Richard seconded, motion carried unanimously.  
There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 6:51 p.m.
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